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UPDATED INFORMATION ABOUT CALLS FOR APPLICATIONS AS A RESULT OF COVID-19 
 
 
Call for extreme necessity applications 2020 
 
By virtue of Royal Decree 537/2020 of 22nd May 2020, extending the state of alarm, as of 
1st June 2020 the suspension of administrative deadlines is lifted, which means that the 
period for submitting applications under this process begins on 1st June 2020 and ends on 
1st July 2020, according to the stipulations of article 30.4 of the Public Administration and 
Common Administrative Procedure Act, Law 39/2015 of 1st October 2015. 
 
Call for applications to the Gaztemundu programme 2020 
 
The Office for the Basque Community Abroad is working to ensure the programme takes 
place this year, at the end of October. It has not yet been published in the Basque official 
gazette, and while the process is beginning in the usual way, it might be that the health 
situation (new outbreaks) or the possible closure of airspace lead to its suspension in the 
end, though we hope that this does not happen. 
 
Call for applications for subsidies to Basque Centres and Federations 2020 
 
In this case, the deadline for submitting applications was on 28th February, and we are at 
the stage of adjusting applications, so we would ask Basque centres and federations that 
need to adjust the amounts applied for to new global circumstances (closing down of 
activities due to confinement) do so as soon as possible in order not to prejudice other 
projects taking part in the same process. We would also ask for an effort to be honest and 
realistic in revisiting applications made in February in view of the current circumstances. 
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